
 
 
 

 

AS9100D Is Here! 
 

The 2016 version of AS/EN/JISQ 9100 Quality Management Systems - Requirements for Aviation, Space 
and Defense Organizations standard was released in September 2016. The AS/EN/JISQ 9100 is the first 
9100-series standard to be released with the remaining standards to be released.  The 9110 and 9120 
versions are expected to be published in October 2016.  All certified organizations desiring to continue 
AS/EN/JISQ 91xx certification will be required to transition to these new standards. 
 
Transition activities must occur in accordance with the timetable posted on the OASIS Homepage. It is 
also copied and pasted below. The delay in the standards publication has NOT impacted the transition 
deadline. It has and will remain September 15, 2018. 
 
 

 
 
 
Key milestones that are important to you as a certified organization are the following: 
 
June 15, 2017 – all audits must be conducted to the new versions of the standards.  
 
September 15, 2018 – 9100/9110/9120:2009 certificates will become invalid in OASIS. 
 



 
 
 

 

When PJR can start auditing to the new versions of the standards depends on when PJR is audited and 
transitioned to the new requirements. PJR is currently in the process of submitting an application to its 
accreditation body ANAB to have its scope of accreditation be updated to the AS9100:2016 series. It is 
unlikely that PJR will be able to audit to the AS9100:2016 series before January 2017. Considering the 
above timeline, the transition for both PJR and its certified clients will be particularly short. PJR will make 
every possible effort to be able to start auditing to the new requirements as soon as PJR has completed 
its own transition. 
 
Please recognize that it will take a lot of coordination efforts not only from PJR and its oversight bodies, 
but also you as a certified organization. To facilitate this transition and allocate appropriate amount of 
resources to support the transition, PJR will be sending out a survey to all certified clients in the near 
future. This survey is intended to collect important information about your organization, including your 
transition commitment date, to enable effective planning for your transition audit. It is of critical importance 
that you complete this survey at your earliest convenience. The latest the survey can be submitted to PJR 
is March 1, 2017. An organization that has not submitted a completed survey by the required deadline will 
be deemed not ready for transition.  
 
Finally, the IAQG Other Party Management Team (OPMT) has released a draft version of Supplemental 
Rule SR-003 for transition to all stakeholders in the industry. It is available on the OASIS Homepage. SR-
003 mandates additional time to be added for all transitions audits, including recertifications. This may 
result in another audit crunch accompanied by limited auditor resources that was seen industry wide 
during the transition to the previous versions of the standards. Thus, PJR encourages organizations to 
transition during normally occurring surveillance/recertification audits in 2017. If this is not possible, the 
latest your organization could have a transition audit is June 1

st
, 2018 to allow adequate time for 

completion of all post-audit activities, including corrective action resolution and decision making. 


